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Clubs Information - dates & sign up Clubs are an important part of school life and we are pleased to be able to tell you that 
we are offering some again this term. Each club has a maximum number of spaces available and can be oversubscribed so 
please sign up as soon as you can and by 25th September at the latest. All clubs are provided free of charge and I am very 
grateful to our staff who give up their own time to do this. Due to staff meetings on Mondays and Wednesdays, our days for 
clubs are limited so children will need to make a choice. All clubs start the week beginning October 2nd and finish the week 
ending December 1st and end at 4:15pm unless otherwise stated. After you have signed up, using the link below, the admin 
staff will notify you by the 28th September of the club your child has been allocated a place for. This email will also inform you 
of any resources / clothing your child may need and confirm where you may collect your child from. Please sign up for clubs 
here: Autumn Term Clubs sign up 

Telephones You will have been aware that the recent thunderstorm has knocked out our telephone system. 
Engineers have been onsite fixing the problem and it has been identified that we need a whole new telephone 
system. We will endeavour to get this up and running as soon as we can but it’s going to take longer than we 
originally thought. Please use the website to find information about dates / lunch menus etc and key messages can 
be shared with staff when you drop off in the mornings. Teachers will be at classroom doors and there are always 
staff at the gates. We are able to reroute our calls through our school mobile but, as there will only be one line, this 
should for emergency purposes only; the number is 07507 399075. To notify us of children being absent through 
illness, please email adminoffice@portway-jun.hants.sch.uk Thank you for your patience whilst we get this problem 
sorted out. 

Website We hope you are enjoying the new website and finding it easy to navigate. Under the ‘Pupils’ tab there is 
a drop down menu for each year group. In each year group you can click to download the Start the Year 
presentation shared in the first week of term - this is where you can find key dates and information about PE days 
and Forest School dates etc. In the  same place you will also be able to download a newsletter from each year 
group. This shares the topics and learning going on this term, uniform expectations and some events and dates 
particular to each year group.

Resilience Workshops & Visitors We have identified resilience as a key value at Portway and, this term are focusing on the 
importance of being resilient in all areas of school life and life in general. Approaching new challenges, routines and learning 
means that all of us have to be resilient to achieve success. To help us with this, we are welcoming Mike Mullen and Terry 
Price. Mike is a halfpipe BMX World Champion and Terry is a Scooter Champion and the first person to do a double back flip 
(hands free!) on a scooter. Our experience begins with an assembly about resilience on Monday and then on 23, 24 and 25 
September, each class will be able to join in with a workshop run by either Mike or Terry. On Wednesday afternoon, we’ll finish 
with an assembly themed on resilience with Terry and we’ll learn a bit more about him. Years 3 and 4 will practise their 
scooting skills with Terry and will have the opportunity to demonstrate resilience as they learn some tricks to impress. Years 5 
& 6 will take part in a riding workshop where they will showcase their resilience to learn some BMX tricks. The workshops are 
shared between our two visitors to ensure that every child gets an opportunity to participate in and achieve a new skill. All the 
equipment (bikes, scooters, safety equipment) is provided so there is no need for children to bring anything extra to school. 
Children should come in PE kit for these days - there will be a note in the home/school diary We are very excited for this 
opportunity and are very much looking forward to it. Please keep your fingers crossed for some good (and dry) weather! 

Staffing news We are pleased to be able to announce that Miss Abbott became engaged over the summer holiday! We are 
very pleased to be able to celebrate this wonderful news and to wish Miss Abbott and her new fiance many congratulations! 

     Miss Windross 

Uniform reminder: please remember that jewellery is not part of appropriate school uniform. Any earrings worn in school must 
be studs only and must be able to be removed (or covered with tape) for PE lessons. Necklaces, bracelets and other jewellery 
are not allowed. 

Music Lesson spaces 
There are spaces for pupils who wish to 
have music lessons in guitar, piano or 
woodwind. Please use the link here to 
register your interest and for further 
information about cost and payment. 
Register interest in music lessons 

Headlice: There have been some sightings of 
these little creatures. Please could everyone 
check hair to evict any that might be found there! 
If everyone could do a quick check over the next 
couple of days, hopefully we can stop them 
spreading. More advice on treating headlice can 
be obtained from pharmacies or visit 
www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice  

Portway Pop In 
Every Monday 8:45-9:45

Community Room

Nurturing Programme starts 
27.9.23 at Vigo Primary. 

Contact Gemma Sacree for 
more information 

https://forms.gle/h5Hs694dzCd24GNz8
mailto:adminoffice@portway-jun.hants.sch.uk
https://forms.gle/n3LtEm1rWguMR69t9
http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice


Key Dates 
21st Sept Coffee morning for Year 5 - Otter, Raven, Finch Classes 
22nd Sept Coffee morning for The Hive - 8:45-9:30
25 - 27th Sept Resilience workshops for all pupils 
2nd October Harvest Assembly & Foodbank donations received 
18th & 19th Oct Parent Consultation Meetings 
23rd - 27th Oct Autumn half term holiday 
Mon 13th Nov Individual pupil photographs 
Tues 14th Nov Pupil flu immunisations 
22nd - 24th Nov Y4 Hooke Court residential trip 
Fri 15th Dec School finishes for Christmas holidays 
Tuesday 2nd Jan School closed to pupils for staff training 
Wed 3rd Jan Spring term starts for all pupils 

Inset dates for  2023/2024
Friday 1st September Monday 6th November 
Tuesday 2nd January Friday 23rd February 

Monday 3rd June 
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Healthy snacks We encourage children to have a healthy snack for breaktime - this should ideally be 
something like fruit, veggies or a healthy snack bar. Sweets or chocolate based snacks are not to be 
brought in and should be saved for home. It is also a good idea for children to bring in a water bottle - 
they can refill this during the day. Water bottles can be bought from the school’s reception if needed.

HARVEST HELP
Our assembly to celebrate Harvest is on 2nd October. As part of this, we are looking forward to 
helping Andover Foodbank again with the amazing work they do in our area. Any donations you 
can make will be gratefully received and these can be brought to the hall on the morning of 2nd 
October. The Foodbank would particularly welcome any of the following items.

Online Safety: 
ChildNet has some excellent 
resources to help you feel 
confident in supporting your 
child with staying safe online. If 
you have specific concerns 
about your child online, please 
come and talk to us. We teach 
children how to keep 
themselves safe online and 
our website has some helpful 
support for parents too. Help 
your child to be SMART online 
by following these rules. 

Mobile phones in school
Children are discouraged from 
bringing mobile phones to school. 
However we are aware that, in 
some cases, it is necessary, 
especially when pupils reach 
Year 6 and become more

independent. If children do need to bring a phone to school then it must be switched off when children enter the 
school site. Phones must then be handed in to the class teacher and kept securely until the end of the day when 
they will be returned to pupils. Pupils are not permitted to use their phones during school time and parents are 
responsible for their child’s mobile phone use. On our website, under ‘Key Information’ and ‘Safeguarding,’ you’ 
can find helpful parent guides for safeguarding your child’s mobile phone use for both Android and Apple phones. 

Year 4 Hooke Court 2023
There is still a bit of time to sign up for our Hooke Court adventure if you’re in Year 4. All 

information is on our website under ‘Pupils’ and then ‘Year 4’. Please click the link to sign up: 
Hooke Court 2023 sign up (If you’re already signed up, there’s no need to sign again)

https://www.portwayjunior.co.uk/safeguarding
https://forms.gle/oDbvrNjeegQ544GN9
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